College of Biological Sciences

Educational Policy Committee (EPC)

November 15, 2004, 11:00-1:00 pm, 406 Biosciences

Present:  
Stu Goldstein (Chair), Martha Flanders Pete Snustad, Robin Wright, Leslie Schiff, Jane Phillips, Frank Barnwell, Janet Schottel, Sarah Corrigan (for Jean Underwood), Jean Marie Lindquist

Not Present:
Anna Mosser, Jean Underwood

1.  Approval of minutes from October 11, 2004 meeting.

The minutes from this meeting were reviewed and approved by the committee.

2. Old Business

a.  Contracts for making up incompletes

Since Jean Underwood was unable to attend this meeting, it was suggested this item be discussed at the next EPC meeting.  This contract will not be in use until next semester.  Copies of the contract will be sent to faculty members each semester and also posted on the web.

b.  Mission Statement for EPC

The committee approved the Mission Statement with two members suggesting a few minor changes.  Committee members should submit these changes to Jane Phillips.  Assuming the changes are minor, the final document will be e-mailed to the Committee and posted to the EPC website.  If the changes appear to need further review, the Statement will be returned for approval again at the December meeting.

c.  On-line CBS course approval form

Robin Wright requested that this item be postponed until the next EPC meeting.   If you have changes or additions, please e-mail them to her.  Once finalized, Robin will e-mail the form to the committee for approval. 

d.  Waiting list policy and administration, writing intensive courses, and Spring 2005 class schedule on the web

After review, Jane Phillips made a motion to approve the 10/11/04 modified CBS Wait List Guidelines – 2004-2005 Academic Year.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Leslie Schiff indicated next Spring, she will be restricting open enrollment in her writing intensive course to just Microbiology majors.  She expects to hear from some unhappy students, since there seems to be a need for more writing courses.  Leslie would be happy to share her expertise and help any CBS faculty interested in teaching a writing intensive course.  A discussion took place regarding the need for, content of and process of teaching a writing intensive course.  Robin indicated there is an excellent 1992 article on “The Science of Scientific Writing” that matches the expectation of the reader with the mechanics of writing; the article will be sent to the committee. 

Jane Phillips noted that due to a recent upgrade in PeopleSoft, class registration information has been corrupted.  She suggested that everyone take a look at their areas to see if it has affected their classes.  

e.  CBS enrollment policy for transfer students

Ongoing discussions regarding this policy are taking place.  Robin Wright will keep the committee updated.

3.  New Business

a.  Formal Election of new EPC Chair

Jane Phillips made a motion that Stu Goldstein be reelected as chair of the EPC Committee for 2004-2005.  Leslie Schiff seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously approved.

b.  Report from the Curriculum Task Force (CTF)

Robin Wright reported that the CTF voted to create a CBS majors course sequence of three introductory biology courses and has crafted a proposal that will provide the framework for a College-wide meeting to discuss the proposal.   The proposal recommends a first course offered in the Fall semester after Nature of Life, followed in the sophomore year by a two semester, laboratory-based course sequence.  The proposal outlines the foundation content needed for these courses but development of the courses will require further work.  CTF will work on writing grants to provide the faculty release-time to work on this development.  A curriculum matrix based on syllabi also will be presented at the College-wide meeting


c.  Approval of Itasca Courses

The committee reviewed and discussed the course proposals listed below.  A motion was made, seconded and unanimously passed to conditionally approve the following four courses, as long as the home department followed up on the recommendations listed below each course.

Telemetry/Animal Behavior  (EEB Home Department)

1.  Change Course Prerequisites to read: General Biology and an organismal biology course 
     or permission by instructor.

2.  Update reading list with current material.

3. Fill in Instructor type field.

4. Show DNR and IACUC course approval.

Field Limnology (EEB Home Department)

1.  Change Course Prerequisites to read: General Biology or Geology,

     or permission by instructor.

 2.  Fill in Explanation for student workload: Specify how much class time will be used    for lab, class, field, etc., or include syllabus.

3. Fill in Expected enrollment, and Instructor type fields.  Specify first and last name of instructor

4. Update reference list with current material.

Aquatic Botany  (Plant Biology Home Department)

1.   Change Course Prerequisites to read: General Botany or permission by instructor.

2.   Fill in Explanation for student workload:  Specify how much class time will be used for lab, class, field, etc., or include syllabus.

3. Fill in Expected enrollment, and Instructor type fields.  Specify first and last name of instructor.

4. Need justification for using old textbook. Update reference list with current material.

Field Evolution (EEB Home Department)

After reviewing this course proposal, the committee unanimously agreed that it should be sent back to the instructor with the following changes and recommendations:

1.  Provide Course Prerequisites  that will be appropriate for the level of the course.

2.  Amend Course title (abbr): to match Course title:

3.  Fill in field for Explanation for student workload:  Specify how much class time will be 
     used for lab, class, field, etc.

4.  Fill in field for Expected enrollment:

5.  Fill in field for Instructor type:
6.  Provide a more complete Representative bibliography 
7.  Indicate that this course cannot be used as substitution for 3409 Evolution

After these changes have been made, the revised course proposal can be entered into ECAS by the department.  As with all courses, it will require Robin Wright’s approval in the ECAS system.  If Robin feels the Committee needs to review any one of the courses, she will bring it back to the Committee for approval at the 12/13/04 meeting.

The committee suggested that if a new course is taught by non-CBS faculty, the course proposal should include a copy of the instructor’s CV for review. 

Meeting adjourned at 1:00 pm.  

Next meeting:  Monday, December 13, 2004, 406 Biosciences Center

Respectfully submitted by Jean Marie Lindquist

List of Handouts from the meeting and on file

October 11, 2004 EPC Minutes

EPC Mission Statement – Jane Phillips

EPC agenda items to concentrate on in the 2004-2005 Academic Year – Jane Phillips 

CBS Wait List Guidelines – Jane Phillips

Field Limnology Course Proposal – J. Cotner

Field Evolution Course Proposal – M. Eaton

Telemetry/Animal Behavior – D. Biesboer/V. Kuechle/J. Ross

Aquatic Botany – D. Czarnecki

